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Since the beginning of the summer, we have been waiting for various parties to review our proposal for the  
construction of Cornerstone Centre. During that time, we distributed a prayer book to the congregation and asked 
that you cover this process with prayer as we await God’s timing to begin construction. This newsletter provides an 
update of our progress over the last 5 months. 

A LoAn FinAnCing
 good news! We are currently negotiating with the Royal Bank of Canada (RBC). We praise God that the bank has 
approved our request for a 20 year amortization3. The Bank will issue a Term Sheet (similar to a mortgage pre-approval) 
which will outline the amount the bank is willing to lend to us. The Bank has already indicated that we need to provide 
further collateral before the loan financing will flow.  The details of the amount, timing and form of collateral are still to be 
determined.  Once the financing package is finalized, we will advise of possible next steps to bridge the gap. 

B ConstruCtion uPdAte

	 1	 Site	preparation	for	construction	
 good news! We have just received word that the City has approved our Site Alteration Permit. We will begin work as 
early as next week! The cost of this work is $140,000 plus $112,000 for the Letters of Credit1. We will set up up an office 
trailer, bring in temporary water, gas/propane and hydro service, put in fencing and strip/stock pile the top soil.  We have 
adequate cash on hand to complete this work.

	 2	 Building	Permit	Application	
We expect to submit our application for Building Permit by the end of November. The cost of the application is $92,5002 
We must submit our application before December 31st as a new Building Code will be in effect for 2014. If we miss this 
deadline, there will be further cost and delays. It will take approximately 3 months for the City to issue our Building  
Permit. We have adequate cash on hand to complete this step.

	 3	 Fill	and	Site	Services
Pending the issuance of the Building Permit, we will apply for a Conditional Permit which will allow us to bring in fill and 
put in site services. The cost will be approximately $815,000. If the Loan Financing is in place, then we will draw on these 
funds. If not, the ECB will consider other options. We will advise once we reach to this step.

C FundrAising
Thanks to the tremendous effort by our congregation and by our Fundraising Team, we raised approximately $35,000 in 
net proceeds through our two main Fundraising Events in 2013.4

d donAtions And giFt-in-Kind donAtions
good news! We are continually amazed that God keeps bringing new people to join us in this journey of constructing 
Cornerstone Centre. Recently, we received a message that someone wanted to donate the telephone system for Corner-
stone Centre. After meeting with this potential donor, he confirmed that he would not only donate the entire telephone 
system in the new facility but also the security system, installation, wiring and maintenance. This donor is a believer and 
wants to help churches save money in completing their constructions projects – no strings attached. 

This is an incredible act of generosity and we believe it is the first of many such stories to come. God is indeed moving 
ahead of us.



e Making SpaceS CAPitAL CAmPAign uPdAte
We praise God that we have successfully reached our first milestone with 101% pledge fulfillment. As we near our second 
milestone (December 31st), we are currently at 61% pledge fulfillment with another $100,000 before we reach our goal. 

F Funding APPLiCAtion
We have submitted an application to the Ontario Trillium Fund (OTF) for funding to support our Sports and Recreation 
Programs over the next two years. Our application will be subject to rigorous scrutiny. Successful proposals must  
demonstrate a close fit with OTF priorities. The grant application process is quite competitive and less than half of  
the applications are actually successful.  Please pray that God will give us discernment regarding this opportunity for 
grant funding.

g niCeviLLe triP
In early November, our 7-member team5 flew down to Niceville, Florida, for an on-site consultation with Brice Early. We 
visited 4 different Community Life Centres, met with over 20 staff members at various facilities and participated in feeding 
600 people in a weekly community dinner. This was an invaluable hands-on learning opportunity for our team. God used 
this opportunity to affirm the vision for Cornerstone Centre. We learned about the critical importance of integrating our 
programs with our discipleship pathway – something that you will hear about in 2014 as we unpack the pathway together. 
Lastly, this trip confirmed that our facility design is well-thought out and will support the ministries that we envision.  
Check out the photos below.

1  The City and York Region required separate LCs to secure this work. These funds will be returned once the work is completed.
2  This includes submission fee and design fee.
3  This is an exception to their usual policy which is typically a 10 - year amortization on loans for church construction.
4 Fundraising Concert with Michael Burgess and Scotiabank Toronto Waterfront Marathon
5 Andrew and Libby Lau, Linda and Shane Lee, Bev Ott, Dorothy Pang and Kevin White 

H ConCLusion
As you read this newsletter, we hope you will rejoice with us as we see firsthand God’s continued provision for each step 
of this faith journey. Although we may have hoped that construction would have started by now, we believe that God is 
soveriegn and HIS timing is certainly better than ours! So, while we wait, there are two things we can do:

	 1	Pray – this will accomplish more than any planning or diligence will achieve. 

	 2		Give –  the Board is making decisions based on the anticipated cashflow from the capital campaign pledges. If you 
made a capital campaign pledge, this is your prayerful commitment before God. If possible, please consider 
accelerating your giving before year end. While we wait for our loan financing to fall into place, we need 
cashflow to keep moving ahead with the project.


